
CALIFORNIA DAIRY CAMPAIGN 

Dairymen working for Dairymen  

  325 Mitchell Ave. Turlock Ca. 95380 —- Phone: 209 932-0885 Fax: 209 632 0706 

 

July 8, 2016 

Page  1 of 2 

Dairy Margin Protection Program – The United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced the 
margin for the Dairy Margin Protection Program (DMPP) for May totaled $5.77.  Given that milk prices re-
mained depressed in June it is likely that DMPP payments will be made at the $6 per cwt level for the May-June 
payment period. According to USDA 2016 enrollment data for California, 13 dairies signed up at the $6.00 cwt 
margin, three signed up at the $6.50 margin, one dairy signed up at the $7.50 level and one dairy signed up at 
the $8.00 level. Out of the 1137 dairies in California that enrolled in the DMPP, it is likely that just 18 dairies will 
receive payments under the program for the May-June payment period. In California the number of dairies that 
signed up at any level above the $4 catastrophic level dropped 90 percent between 2015 and 2016. 
 
May California Milk Production Down 2.7 Percent – Compared to May 2015, milk production in        
California declined 2.7 percent in May 2016.  Milk production was down in five reported states including Florida, 
Illinois, New Mexico, Utah and Virginia and up in all other reported states. Milk production in Wisconsin         
increased 4.2 percent, 4.9 percent in New York, 6.9 percent in Michigan and 9.5 percent in South Dakota. Over-
all milk production across 23 major milk producing states was up 1.2 percent in May compared to May 2015.  
 
California Latest Reported Mailbox Price totaled $13.61: According to the latest available mailbox price 
data, California dairy producers received $13.61 in March, the second lowest of the 23 major milk producing 
states reported by USDA. New Mexico was the only state with a lower mailbox price which was 13 cents lower. 
Given that New Mexico has a population of approximately 2 million, a significant amount of milk is shipped long 
distances to Texas, thereby decreasing the mailbox price dairy producers in that state receive. According to the 
latest CDFA report, the average cost of production in California in the first quarter of 2016 totaled $18.44 per 
cwt. 
 
National Farmers Union Fly-in to Washington, DC Set for September 11 – 14, 2016 – California 
Dairy Campaign and California Farmers Union members are invited to participate in the upcoming National 
Farmers Union Fly-In Washington, DC in September. National Farmers Union will cover the cost for first-time 
fly-in participants. The Annual Fall NFU Legislative Fly-In is a great opportunity to meet with lawmakers about 
important issues. This year top fly-in priorities will be to call on Congress to address the worsening farm econ-
omy, particularly the dairy sector, consolidation in agricultural sector and oppose the Trans Pacific Partnership 
(TPP).  
 
NFU Fall Legislative Fly-In schedule:  Sunday, September 11-Wednesday, September 14:   

Sunday, Sept. 11:  Fly-in registration  
Fly-In Day 1, Monday, Sept. 12:  USDA briefing; White House & Capitol Hill briefings (tentative) 
Fly-In Day 2, Tuesday, Sept. 13:  Capitol Hill congressional meetings; NATFARMPAC reception & 

Golden Triangle Award presentations 
Fly-In Day 3, Wednesday, Sept. 14:  Capitol Hill congressional meetings (ending at noon) 

To register, contact Bertha Medina in the California Dairy Campaign office at 209-632-0885. 
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